apr 10
good morning to all my friends and family out there.
although if your a fellow christian, i guess i could
address you all as family. that makes us family. we
are the family of God. what was it Jesus said as He
was told His mother and brothers outside were seeking
to talk to Him? "My mother and My brothers are these
who hear the word of God and do it." luke 8:21 are
you just a hearer of the word of God or are you a doer
also?
the other morning i was in the middle of my prayers.
the time came when i was praying for all those caught
up in sex trafficking and bondage. i always remember
them as God has laid their plight on my heart. my
prayer is that He will free them in mind and spirit if
not in body. i always think of corrie ten boom who
endured the horrors of the nazi concentration camps.
to quote her, "no pit is so deep that He is not deeper
still; with Jesus even in our darkest moments, the best
remains and the very best is yet to be."
that's what He wants for all of us; the very best. He
longs to lift us from those miry pits that we wallow in
up to the heights He inhabits. "for I know the
thoughts that I think toward you, says the Lord,
thoughts of peace and not of evil, to give you a future
and a hope." jer 29:11
anyway, as i was going through my prayers, suddenly i
felt a righteous anger rising up in me. for too long
the body of Christ has laid back and taken what the
enemy seeks to burden them with. we have called

demonic influence "mental health" and seek to treat it
by conventional means. Jesus did not seek to
"understand" the man whom He cast the legion of demons
from. "then they came to Jesus, and saw the one who
had been demon-possessed and had the legion, sitting
and clothed and in his right mind. and they were
afraid." mark 5:15
the human mind without God's understanding is always
afraid. the fact is we have been given power and
authority in His name and have failed to use it too
often. we have allowed deception and confusion to
enter control souls because too many have sought the
"conventional" means of deliverance instead of God's
"spiritual" way.
the very logo of this ministry depicts the armor of God
plainly listed in ephesians 6 and advocates that
deliverance is indeed the "children's bread". and yes,
even as heathen, they can "eat the crumbs which fall
from their masters’ table." matt 15:27
for too long most have forgotten, "we do not wrestle
against flesh and blood, but against principalities,
against powers, against the rulers of the darkness of
this age, against spiritual hosts of wickedness in the
heavenly places." eph 6:12 we have laid down the
armor of God and sought to battle with senses instead
of spirit.
back now to the righteous anger that rose up in me.
it's bad enough to see the deception and confusion the
world has drawn many adults into, but now they are
coming after our children; the most helpless and

vulnerable among us. (all this "proper pronoun"
garbage and there being an infinite number of genders
to choose from) surely any half clear thinking
individual can see this deception is straight from the
pits of hell. one doesn't have to be a christian to
discern that. that is unless they too are among the
deceived and aiding in the deception. but this is not
an individual we are battling against. it is a spirit;
very powerful spirit.
i, for one, refuse to be "politically correct" and
accept all lifestyles in the "name of love". that is
not love. love warns a child not to touch the hot pot,
it will hurt them. love warns a lost soul of the
terrors awaiting them. love is the heart of God
weeping as He sees what mankind is doing to his self.
love finally makes the judgment; "whatever a man sows,
that he will also reap." gal 6:7 in making that
judgment, He must separates the righteous from the
wicked to prevent further contamination.
none of the word of God has become "obsolete". the old
testament is there for us to draw from and learn. and
so i go back and draw from 1 kings, chapter 18. the
prophet elijah was in a battle with the prophets of
baal. baal representing all the false gods and false
teachings. he delivered a sensational demonstration of
the power of the true God. (one worth going back to
read over.) he ended with the statement, "how long
will you falter between two opinions? if the Lord is
God, follow Him; but if baal, follow him." 1 kings
18:21
"and if it seems evil to you to serve the Lord, choose

for yourselves this day whom you will serve ... but as
for me and my house, we will serve the Lord." jos
24:15 i choose the truth of God over the lies of the
enemy. i choose the light of God over the darkness of
deception. i choose life instead of death. i choose
Jesus.
linda

